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Question:				
Can	An	Employee/Shop	Steward	Be	Dismissed	For	Lying

Under	Oath	In	An	Arbitration?

Answer:
YES!

Shop	stewards	are	often	called	upon	to	argue	a	case	on	behalf
of	fellow	employees/union	members	and	are	obviously
expected	to	present	a	competent	defence.		They	are	tasked
with	defending	employees	against	unfair	dismissals	and	are
expected	to	do	their	best	to	ensure	that	that	fellow	“comrades”
are	not	dismissed.

As	such,	they	enjoy	a	certain	amount	of	latitude	when	engaging
with	management.	Assurances	are	given	that	they	will	not	be
disciplined	for	being	insubordinate	when	engaging	robustly	with
management.	

Protection	from	dismissal	or	victimisation	for	exercising	their
rights	falls	under	the	LRA	(Section	187).	Such	a	dismissal	or
constructive	dismissal	would	be	regarded	as	automatically
unfair	and	carry	a	possible	award	of	up	to	24	months	salary,
reinstatement,	etc.

The	Labour	Court		held	the	following	in	NationalUnion	of
Mineworkers	and	Others	v	Black	Mountain	Mining	(Pty)	Ltd
[2010]	3	BLLR	281	(LC)	at	Para	36	…,:

“When	shop	stewards	are	dismissed	for	alleged
misconduct	committed	while	performing	their	duties	as
shop	stewards,	the	first	issue	that	must	be	established
is	whether	or	not	they	were,	in	fact,	committing
misconduct	as	employees	or	whether	the	alleged
misconduct	was	merely	an	action	ancillary	to	the	duties
of	a	shop	steward.	Furthermore,	where	it	is	established
that	the	shop	steward	was	indeed	committing
misconduct	in	relation	to	his	duties	as	a	shop	steward,
the	limits	of	the	immunity	from	disciplinary	action	that
should	be	extended	to	shop	stewards	must	be
determined.”

	
But,	 how	 far	 can	 a	 shop	 steward	 go	 when	 defending	 an
employee?	

Is	a	shop	steward	 immune	from	any	disciplinary	action	 if	he	or
she	 lies	under	oath	as	a	witness	against	 the	company?	Can	a
shop	steward	lie	to	protect	an	employee	from	being	dismissed?

The	 Labour	 Appeal	 Court	 in	 BIFAWU	 &	 Another	 v	 Mutual	 &
Federal	Insurance	Co	Ltd	(2006)	27	ILJ	600	had	to	wrestle	with
this	very	question	when	a	shop	steward	was	dismissed	for	lying
under	oath	in	an	arbitration.	The	LAC	held	as	follows:
	

“That	an	employee,	even	when	he	or	she	is	representing
a	 fellow	employee	at	a	disciplinary	enquiry	or	arbitration
hearing,	 owes	 certain	 duties	 to	 an	 employer	 cannot	 be
doubted.	 Among	 these	 is	 the	 duty	 to	 act	 honestly.	 …
After	 all,	 when	 an	 employee	 represents	 a	 fellow
employee	at	a	disciplinary	enquiry	or	arbitration	hearing,
he	 or	 she	 does	 so	 precisely	 in	 that	 capacity	 of	 being	 a
fellow	 employee.	 The	 fellowship	 does	 not
transubstantiate	 the	 continuing	 employment	 relationship
between	the	employer	and	the	representing	employee.	…
the	 right	and	duty	 to	 represent	a	 fellow	employee	 to	 the
best	 of	 one’s	 ability	 is	 not	 an	 unbridled	 licence;	 it	 is
constrained	 by	 the	 duty	 to	 do	 so	 honestly.	 Without
honesty	on	the	part	of	the	representatives	of	the	parties,
the	system	would	be	unviable.”

A	 shop	 steward	 or	 employee	 representative	 cannot	 expect
to	be	immune	from	disciplinary	action	for	blatantly	lying	to
protect	an	employee.

The	 LAC	 has	 made	 this	 very	 clear.	 Although	 a	 shop	 steward
has	 the	 latitude	 to	 robustly	 engage	 management	 on	 behalf	 of
fellow	members,	he	or	she	 is	still	an	employee.	 This	 person
is	still	expected	 to	act	with	honesty	and	 integrity	and	abide	by
company	rules	and	regulations.
The	 courts	 have	 confirmed	 that	 the	 primary	 relationship
between	 a	 shop	 steward	 and	 employer	 is	 still	 that	 of
subordination.	 Although	 a	 shop	 steward	 has	 certain	 rights,
these	must	be	exercised	with	restraint	and	integrity.

	
Regards
Andre	Rabe
GEO	Chairman

0861	436	436

Although	the	POPI	Act	was	signed	into	law	a	few	years	ago,	it	has	taken
some	time	for	the	Information	Regulator	to	be	appointed	and	for	the	POPI
regulations	to	be	published.	These	were	published	in	the	Government
Gazette	on	14th	December	2018	42110,	RG	10897,	GN	1383.

Section	114	(1)	of	the	Act	states	that:	

"All	processing	of	personal	information	must	within	one	year	after	the
commencement	of	this	section	be	made	to	conform	to	this	Act".	

Essentially,	this	means	that	all	businesses	must	be	compliant	by	the	end	of
2019.	Responsible	persons*	that	fail	to	comply	with	the	POPI	Act	stand	to	be
fined	up	to	R10	000	000	or	face	10	years	in	prison.

A	“responsible	person”	means	a	public	or	private	body	or	any	other	person
which,	alone	or	in	conjunction	with	others,	determines	the	purpose	of	and
means	for	processing	personal	information.	Ultimately	the	person	held
responsible	will	be	the	Managing	Director	or	CEO	of	the	errant	company.

The	GEO	has	spent	the	better	of	2018	designing	a	POPI	implementation
process	and	is	ready	to	provide	this	to	members	that	are	not	POPI
compliant.
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Contact	us:
Email:	geo@geo.org.za
Telephone:	0861	436	436

In	This	Issue

Is	a	shop	steward
immune	from	any
disciplinary	action	if
he	or	she	lies	under
oath	as	a	witness

against	the
company?	

___________________
GEO	members	are	advised
to	subscribe	to	the	CIRIS
internet	labour	law	advice
site.	It	provides	valuable
information	on	all	matters
related	to	Labour	Law.
Contact	Andre	Rabe	on

0824910708	or	email	him
on	andrer@geo.org.za

A	SHOP	STEWARD:
is	referred	to	as	an

“employee
representative”	under

Section	14	of	the	LRA*	(*
(Note	unless	otherwise

agreed,	only	majority	unions
have	the	right	to	insist	on	the

appointment	of	shop

stewards).		This	particular
section	grants	shop

stewards	certain	rights
when	tasked	with	the

responsibility	of
representing	union

members	in
management/staff
meetings,	wage
negotiations,

disciplinary	and
grievance	hearings	and
other	dispute	forums
(CCMA,	Bargaining

councils,	etc).

___________________
Visit	our	site:
www.geo.org.za

CIRIS	website:
www.cirisonline.net

	

E-LEARNING	–
INITIATING
DISCIPLINARY
HEARINGS

We	have	designed	an	E-
Learning	course	covering
how	to	initiate	professional
disciplinary	hearings.	The
online	course	is	designed
for	any	manager	or
supervisor	that	may	be
required	to	act	as	an
initiator	in	disciplinary
hearings.

The	benefits	of	this	online
course	are:

-Cost	effective
no	venue,	food	or	travelling
costs;

-Learner	paced
delegates	work	through	the
material	at	their	own	speed;

-No	work	disruption
delegates	at	work;

-Convenient	
delegates	can	pause	or
continue	the	course	at	any
stage;	

-Multiple	devices
the	course	can	be	paused
and	continued	on	other
devices	e.g.	home	PC	or
smart	phone;

-Content	can	be
downloaded;

-Content	can	be
customised;

-Learner	progress	is
monitored	and	reports
provided.

To	see	a	demo	of	the
course	select	the
following	link:

E-Course	Initiating
Disciplinary	Hearings	-
Power	Point

To	access	the	course
contact	Andre	Rabe	on
082	491	0708	or	email:
andre@geo.org.za
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